## MINUTES HEALTH & SANITATION COMMITTEE MAY 3, 2022

The Penn Township Health and Sanitation Committee convened on Tuesday, May 3, 2022, at 7:20 p.m. following the Finance Committee meeting. Present were Chairman Berlingo, Commissioners Allison, Brown and Elksnis. Also present were Township Manager Rodgers, WWTP Superintendent Mahone and Township Secretary Sweeney. Commissioner Heiland was absent with notice. The following items were discussed:

ANNOUNCEMENTS: There were none.

<u>APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:</u> The minutes of the April 5, 2022, Health and Sanitation Committee meeting were approved as submitted.

<u>CITIZEN'S COMMENTS:</u> There were none.

OAK HILL HERSHEY / HEIGHTS SEWER PROJECT: WWTP Superintendent Mahone reported the Geotech consultant from Pennoni completed the infiltration testing at the Oak Hill pumping station site. The Township has not received the final report yet but the field measurements were reported to be promising. Joao & Bradley have installed the construction fencing and silt sock. They have removed the trees on the Oak Hill side of the project that were located within the construction zone. They have stock piled stone, sewer pipe and manholes. They are scheduled to install pipe on May 4, 2022. Joao & Bradley has submitted a project schedule that has them finishing their part of the project by mid-September.

JANET STREET AND BREEZEWOOD DRIVE SEWER PROJECTS: WWTP Superintendent Mahone reported easements still need to be obtained for the Janet Street project.

Easement plats for Breezewood Drive project have been received by Hanover Land Services showing the permanent and construction easements needed for the project. A deficiency notification letter was received on May 2, 2022, from DEP concerning the wet lands crossing permit application. Hanover Land Services will make the corrections to the application and resubmit. Once the wet lands crossing permit is received, South Western School District will be contacted about obtaining the necessary easements.

GARAGE AND SLUDGE BUILDING ROOF REPLACEMENT BID: WWTP Superintendent Mahone reported he has received quotes from several contractors. Some of the companies are on Co-Stars and some are not. One is listed on Keystone Purchasing Network (KPN). He is expecting one more quote.

<u>SHREDDING EVENT:</u> WWTP Superintendent Mahone reported the shredding and food drive event was held on April 23, 2022. He reported there were three hundred twenty-

five vehicles that dropped off thirteen thousand two hundred fifty pounds of material to be shredded. There were four hundred twenty-two vehicles that went through the recycling drop off facility. One thousand one hundred forty pounds of food was collected for New Hope Ministries. Superintendent Mahone stated that Shredding Solutions has October 22, 2022, available for the fall event. The Committee recommended Superintendent Mahone to schedule the date.

OTHER MATTERS: There were none.

<u>CITIZEN'S QUESTIONS TO THE COMMITTEE:</u> Mr. William Bowman, 123 Oak Hill Drive, and Mr. Corriere had questions for the Committee regarding the Oak Hill / Hershey Heights Sewer Project.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna M. Sweeney, Township Secretary